
From the Desk of Archdeacon Glen Miller 

Hello, 

This weekend marks for 5th anniversary of Archbishop Anne Germond's consecration as our 

Diocesan Bishop.  I give thanks to God for the wonderful leadership she has shown and the 

inspiration God has shared through her.  This weekend also marks the annual Walden 

Winter Carnival in which the congregation of Christ Church, Lively have been involved for 

many years as they provided the breakfasts for Carnival participants.  Given the fact that the 

Carnival will be held virtually once again this year the pancakes will have to be cooked at 

home.  Check out the carnival events on the internet and give thanks to God for the ways in 

which this Carnival has blessed people for many years.  Archbishop Anne has often 

encouraged congregations to reach out to the community in which they live and I am so 

thankful that the congregations in which I am involved are very willing to provide such 

outreach events.  I hope that we'll be able to resume some of our events soon. May God 

continue to bless Archbishop Anne and our congregations with strength and inspiration. 

Glen +  

A prayer  

O Lord our creator, by your holy prophet you taught your ancient people to seek the welfare 

of the cities in which they lived.  We commend our neighbourhood to your care, that it 

might be kept free from social strife and decay.  Give us strength of purpose and concern for 

others, that we may create here a community of justice and peace where your will may be 

done; through your Son Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen. 


